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• Next steps should take into consideration the upcoming needs for work on adaptation under 

the Bali Action Plan process 
• In the second phase of the NWP, there is need to focus on enabling environments for 

adaptation – not just the “what” but the “how” 
• Vulnerability mapping at the global level would be useful in prioritizing global action on 

adaptation, but existing technical resources and data are insufficient to support this effort.  
However, we could encourage external research entities to further their work on vulnerability 
mapping 

• Relating to this issue and to the proposal for promoting monitoring and evaluation, it was also 
proposed that vulnerability indices can be developed as benchmarks for measuring 
performance 

• The NAPA process can be examined for lessons learned, including in the context of the 
integration of bottom-up and top-down approaches, which is an area where a workshop can be 
held 

• Economic diversification and building resilience is an important area where more work can be 
done, and a lot of relevant information exists which can be used for this area 

• There is need to enhance links with other activities that support adaptation planning, such as 
the Adaptation Learning Mechanism project of UNDP 

• Additional work on insurance would also be useful, including in the form of a technical paper 


